TOWN OF BRIGHTON BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN MEETING

April 14, 2015

7:00 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE & INVOCATION

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jeff A. Scott at 7:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance to the flag was led by Mayor Scott. Reverend Matalee Hall gave the invocation.

ROLL CALL

PRESENT

Jeff A. Scott, Mayor Sarah Crocker, Alderwoman Phillip Mathis, Alderman John Pate, Alderman

Absent

Melissa Sartain, Alderwoman Tammy McKinney, Recorder

Others Attending: Clay Short (in for Kinney Bridges)

Debbie Walker

Mike Durham, Brighton Police Chief

Danny Hernandez, Building Inspector

Matt Hall, Public Works Director

Ricky Russell, Fireman

Guests: Jordan Moose, Ann Blackmon, Stephanie Washam, Ron Brimer, Sheri Yarbrough

Motion was made by Alderman Mathis to accept Jim Wyatt's letter of resignation. Seconded by Alderwoman Crocker. All approved. Motion carried.

Mayor Jeff A.Scott, swore in John Pate as Alderman to replace Jim Wyatt.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes Approval: Regular Board Meeting March 10, 2015. Alderwoman Crocker made a motion to approve the minutes as written. The motion was seconded by Alderman Mathis. All approved. Motion carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT/PAYMENT OF BILLS

The financial report was presented. Alderman Mathis made motion to pay the Town's bills. The motion was seconded by Alderman Pate. All approved. Motion carried.

ACKNOWLEGEMENT OF GUESTS

Sheri Yarbrough 81 Bloomington, complaining that a Police Officer had came to her residence concerned with the parking of semi tractor trailer truck in the driveway. Ms Yarbrough stated there were several others who parked their trucks in the same area. Officer stated that there was an ordinance against this. Danny Hernandez, Building Inspector responded that he would look in the ordinance book concerning this matter and get back with her.

Fire Department: Clay Short presented the monthly status report (see attached report).

Police Department: Police Chief Mike Durham presented the monthly status report (see attached report).

Public Works: Director Hall presented the monthly status report (see attached report). Alderman Mathis made motion to purchase hand held meter reader. Alderman Pate seconded the motion. All approved. Motion carried.

PARKS AND RECREATION REPORT

The Playground Ribbon Cutting Ceremony will be held on Saturday, April 18, at noon. Mr. Ron Brimer thanked the Town for its cooperation with the Brighton Dixie Youth ball program.

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT

There was none.

MAYOR AND ALDERMEN REPORTS

Alderwoman Crocker scheduled a budget workshop meeting for April 21 at 6:00 p.m. This will be one of several.

OLD BUSINESS

A motion was made by Alderman Mathis to approve the first reading of the 2014-2015 budget ordinance. Seconded by Alderwoman Crocker. All approve. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT

Alderman Mathis made motion to adjourn meeting. Motion was seconded by Alderman Pate. All approved. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

Jeff A. Scott, Mayor